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FAYETTEVILLE YOUTH INSPIRE  

FALL FESTIVAL  
will be  

Sunday, September 29th 
beginning at 3pm at Fayetteville Town Park.   

All kids & teens are invited.   
 
 

Parents and adults are always a great help & we are looking for 

volunteers.   The event is sponsored by the churches of the  

Fayetteville Ministerial Association & is quickly becoming a  

community favorite event.  Don’t miss it! 

 

 

THE SCROLL 

Fayet tevi l le  & Dogget t  Chapel  

United Methodis t  Churches  

August 
2019 

August 
2019 

Greetings to you all in the name of the Risen Christ! 

 

We are surprisingly enough back to that time of year when children all over the nation are gearing 

up for bum bum bummmmm… BACK TO SCHOOL. As a young man this time of year was asso-

ciated with such a plethora of emotions it’s a wonder my mom didn’t lose her mind.  Excitement to 

see friends I hadn’t seen since the spring, excitement and trepidation over what teacher I was going 

to have, dread over knowing that I wouldn’t be wearing any of the “cool” clothes of the time… I’m 

sure that these aspects of going back to school haven’t changed much in the years since then. 

 

This year though, will be even more exciting/scary than in previous years for students in our com-

munity.  Our students will be going into a new environment, whether it be at the old high school or 

going to the consolidated high school on Oak Hill.  Gone are the familiar sights sounds and yes, 

even odors of years past. These kids will be well outside their comfort zone for the first few days at 

least. 

 

But let’s not forget though, the teachers. As we read Proverbs 22:6 which reads “Train up a child in 

the way he should go; even when he is old he will not depart from it.” We are reminded of the hard 

work they have before them. Their responsibilities for other people’s children can be nothing short 

of a calling. Even though they are all “grown-ups”, we need to remember that they too are being 

put in a position outside their comfort zones too.  They will be filled with the same excitement and 

dread that each of the students will be facing.  For them all the familiar sights sounds and yes even 

odors of years past will be absent this year as well.  We would be remiss if we didn’t keep them in 

our prayers also. 

 

Pray with me please this prayer: 

Heavenly Father 

We come to you as a grateful and hopeful church.  Lord we pray your blessing on the children and 

teachers who will be soon starting the school year.  We pray Lord that you that he keep your arms 

firmly around each of these students and teachers in our community, as well as students and teach-

ers everywhere who are starting classes in the upcoming months. We pray Lord that they each be 

given the peace of mind that you only can give, so that they may grow and learn. We pray for the 

safety of these children and educators, as they go through the school year, that they each may re-

turn home without harm at the end of each day. 

We pray this in the name of The Father, The Son, and the Holy Spirit. Amen 

 

Peace be with you all 

 

Pastor Rick 
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We are helping feed people - through the Food Pantry 

Now let’s help cloth them…...that is what God wants us to do. 

The FUMC Clothing Bank will start operating on  

August 22, 2019. 

We will be open twice monthly; on the 4th Thursday of each month; which is 

Food Pantry day, and again on the last Saturday of each month; which is the 

Community Free Lunch Day. 

 

We will be open on the above days from 10:00 am - 2:00 pm. 

 

All clothing donation will be greatly appreciated. 

Should you have any questions or need more info — please call: 

Bea Arthur - 304-574-2510 

Janice Comer - 304-574-2039 

Mary Beth Goodwin - 304-574-6416 

Judy Learmonth - 304-574-1060 or Lita Eskew - 304-574-0134 

 

Thank you for your support and prayers. 
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At Fayetteville United Methodist Church 

We seek to bring others into the family of God by  

LOVING SERVING WITNESSING 
and following Christ where He leads us on our Spiritual journey. 

Fayetteville United Methodist Women 

August 20th 

6:30 PM 

Birthday Party                
PLEASE BRING 10 CENTS FOR EVERY BIRTHDAY YOU HAVE CELEBRATED. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joelene Rodgers    2nd  

Kerry Guerini   3rd  

Lee Nugen    5th  

Millie Gonzalez   7th 

Jeremy Lewis   7th  

Paul Smith    8th 

Liz Watson     11th  

Makenzie Gonzalez  11th 

Paul Whitt    11th 

Jennifer Stephens    15th       

John Davis    22nd  

Larry Nibert    26th  

Richard Britt    27th   

Lori Lewis    30th  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paul & Linda Clay    16th  

Rick & Frances Nugen   17th  

Les & Martha Fish    25th 

Charles & Nancy Garvin    26th 

Rick & Amy Crawford   29th
 

            



 

 

6 

 

At Doggett Chapel we seek to make disciples of Jesus Christ by having & practicing 

Open Hearts Open Minds  Open Doors 

 

 

Doggett Chapel web site,  

check it out at  

www.doggettchapel.com 

& on facebook at: 

Doggett Chapel 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Doggett Chapel has a Bible Discussion 

Group on the 3rd Wednesday of every month 

at 6:30 pm. 

Everyone is welcome to attend. 

 
 

 

Free Community Lunch 

Saturday August 31  

11:00 am – 1:30 pm 
 

 

This month we will be serving turkey, dressing, mashed potatoes, gravy, 

green beans, rolls, cake and tea/lemonade/water 

 

 

Join us for Fellowship & Nourishment for your body and soul.  

All served with the Love of Christ 
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Women In the Pulpit Sunday at FUMC 
August 11th 

11:00 am 
Come and join us as we sing hymns of  old and be uplifted by our guest speakers. 

 
Please plan to attend this exciting and fun time of  worship. 

 
Fayetteville Ministerial Association’s 

“Roving Revival”  
August 25th - 29th 

We begin at  6:30pm in the evening. 
 

Join us each night as we share God’s word  
from a different Church 

Locations Are: 
 

Sunday- - Pleasant View Church of  the Brethren 
 

Monday - - Faith Tabernacle 
 

Tuesday - - Gatewood Baptist Church 
 

Wednesday - - Christ Fellowship 
 

Thursday - - Fayetteville Presbyterian Church 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everyone is welcome! 



 

 

4 

 
Summer fruit basket 

 

 

Taste some fruit of the Spirit (Galatians 5:22-23) — perfect for summer, and all year round!  

 

• Love: “There is always an „again‟ with love.” —Unknown  

• Joy: “I don‟t think of all the misery, but of the beauty that still remains.” —Anne Frank  

• Peace: “Peace begins with a smile.” —Mother Teresa  

• Patience: “The purposes of God may sometimes seem delayed, but they are never abandoned.” —H.C. Mears  

• Kindness: “Kindness is the language which the deaf can hear and the blind can see.” —Mark Twain  

• Goodness: “Goodness means to do things for the glory of God.” —Martyn Lloyd-Jones  

• Faithfulness: “Do small things as if they were great because of the majesty of Christ, who does them in us.” —

Blaise Pascal  

• Gentleness: “There is nothing stronger in the world than gentleness.” —Han Suyin  

• Self-control: “God gave us a spirit not of fear but of power and love and self-control.” —2 Tim. 1:7 (ESV) 

 

 

We are gathering information for the September 

newsletter.  If you have any announcements or articles 

you would like to add, please call the church office, or 

leave it on office desk, or e-mail them to the church at 

fayettevilleumc@frontier.com by August 28th. 

 

Fayetteville  
Baptist Church  

sponsors a time of  prayer for our  
nation, and a light lunch on the first Thursdays of  each month.   

Everyone is welcome to attend on any month.   
It begins at noon. 
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We are continuing to collect 2lb bags of  

pinto beans for the Food Pantry.  

If you are able to participate in this food 

drive there will be a box in the Narthex for you to 

put the beans in. Thank you for your help!  

 

 

Christian Sympathy is extended to the  

family and friends of  

Edna Janutolo 

who entered eternal life on May 9, 2019 

 

Fayetteville  
Baptist Church  

sponsors a time of  prayer for our  
nation, and a light lunch on the first Thursdays of  each month.   

Everyone is welcome to attend on any month.   
It begins at noon. 

 

 

Peanut Butter/Jelly Ministry 

For 

Warm Hands from Warm Hearts 

 
Doggett Chapel is collecting jars of peanut butter and jelly. 

For Doggett Chapel please place on the back pew. 

For FUMC Please leave in office.  

Janette will pick up on the 1st of each month and take  

to the center. Thank you.  

mailto:fayettevilleumc@frontier.com

